
                  Henry County Gun Club – February 3rd  – BOG Meeting Minutes 
 
BOG Meeting Called to order at 6pm. 
BOG Attendance: Neal Schaefer; John Phillips; Ken Cooper; Alan Crowley 
EBM: John Bright; William Cooper; Todd Earhart; Lee Jackson; Stuart Naulty 
 

Treasurer’s report – Partial report accepted as read 
Secretary’s report: January Minutes – accepted as read 
 
Membership: Total: 348 =  301 Full Members; 40 Probationary; 7 BOG-approved. 
2025 Membership Renewal: 92% - 341 paid; 18 unpaid; 10 not renewed. 
 

January Match Reports: Skeet: 25 (76 rounds); Trap: 10 ( 23 rounds);  

Wobble: 1 (2 rounds); USPSA: 28 

Approval by BOG: $705 + tax approved for Hulme’s shirt order for pull-over ¼-zip sweat shirts 

and some 2XL shirts. 

Announcements: January 31st --- All unpaid members will be removed from the roster and 

new Gate & Door codes will be announced to all remaining paid members.  Combos for all 

Trap, Skeet, Wobble, 600-yard and storage sheds will be changed. 

February 3rd --- New Gate & Door codes will be programmed before the BOG meeting and new 

codes will be sent to all paid members via email message. 

There will be no renewals after January 31st, 2025.   

To rejoin will require a new onboarding process. 

THANKS to all that helped move 130 cases of targets from storage trailer to skeet houses and 

target trailer is now empty waiting delivery of 23 pallets of targets on 2-5-25. 

Old (unfinished) Business: none 
 
New Business:  
Four new membership applications approved: Michael Lawler; Dennis Henderson; Zach 
Morphis; and Sam Kyle.  USPSA Championship will be July 26-27 and expect 180 participants.  
Joe Pat Hutson selected to head up the new “Planning Committee” to create a 5-year plan for 
further expansion and improvements to the Club and will be asking for feedback from the 
Match Directors to help prioritize our list of projects.  $150 approved for supplies for the 
Tactical Rifle match.  $400 approved for supplies for the NRA HighPower match.  An order to 
re-fill our propane tank was placed.  $1200 approved for repair parts for the skeet machines.  
$500 approved for building a safety wall for the Wobble machine and a Work Day will be 
scheduled in March.   
 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:20pm 


